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January 29, 2015        
 
 
Mr. Craig Godbout 
Water Supply Planning Section 
Colorado Water Conservation Board 
1313 Sherman St., 7th Floor 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
Subject: Chatfield Watershed Authority Letter of Support for Funding Northwest Douglas 

County Rural Water Project 
 
Dear Mr. Godbout: 
 
The Chatfield Watershed Authority (Authority) is pleased to support Roxborough Water and 
Sanitation District and Douglas County in its Water Supply Reserve Account (WSRA) and Metro 
Roundtable grant pursuits for providing a renewable water supply to the rural water communities 
of Plum Valley Heights, Chatfield East, Chatfield Acres Subdivisions and the Titan Road 
Industrial Park, located in the Chatfield Watershed, south of Chatfield Reservoir.  The Authority 
is comprised of a basin-wide group of counties, municipalities, special districts, private, and 
other entities, formulated through intergovernmental agreement to promote water quality 
protection of Chatfield Reservoir and its associated beneficial uses, for drinking water supplies, 
recreation, aquatic life, and agriculture.  The Authority operates pursuant to federal and state 
water quality laws and regulations, specifically Control Regulation #73.  We recognize the 
unique aspects of this proposed project to provide a reliable water supply and potential future 
water quality benefits that we believe will further promote watershed and reservoir health within 
the Chatfield watershed. 
 
The non-tributary water supplies that these rural communities currently rely on are 
unsustainable, highlighting the imperative need for an alternative renewable water supply and 
funding support.  Making renewable and reliable water supplies available to this area located 
adjacent to the Chatfield Reservoir through a water transmission system will encourage property 
owners to upgrade development with the added confidence of a long–term water supply.   
 
With our water quality focus on protection of Chatfield Reservoir, the Authority is encouraged 
that funding this new water source and delivery system may promote nearby commercial 
property owners to assess the feasibility of upgrading their water and wastewater systems in the 
future. While this grant does not result in any immediate direct wastewater system 
improvements, the investment in this area may well be a first step toward future improvement or 
replacement of aged or unmaintained septic systems along the Plum Creek floodplain, creating 
future environmental benefits.   
 
The Authority is pleased to provide its support of this collaborative approach and 
comprehensive proposal that leverages funding and watershed partners to work together in the 
Chatfield Watershed to provide a reliable water supply for these rural water communities.  This 
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effort has multiple facets that provide broad reaching water supply and potential environmental 
benefits.  Thank you for your thoughtful consideration of this grant application. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
CHATFIELD WATERSHED AUTHORITY 
 
 
 
Kevin Urie     Tim Grotheer 
Co-Chair     Co-Chair 
 
 
 
cc: Douglas County Commissioner Roger Partridge 
 Douglas County Commissioner Jill Repella 
 Douglas County Commissioner David Weaver 
 Larry Moore, Roxborough Water and Sanitation District Manager 
 Pat Mulhern, Mulhern MRE 
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